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Mr. Whitaker stated that is correct.  He stated the detention basins on Wise Road would create a bunch of 
open space on Wise Road where there is a building today you will have 170 feet of wetland plantings 
upgraded vegetation in that area.  He stated they would not be draining into the wetland unless it was 
overland flow as it exists today into the wetland.  
 
Mr. Gerber stated as far as the landscaping if the HOA used herbicides, pesticides and insecticides would 
it flow into the neighborhood or possibly go into the wetland area.  
Mr. Whitaker stated they can control what is being used and all would be commonly maintained, and they 
wouldn’t disturb the wetlands. They will put easements on the wetland to the north so that nobody is in or 
touching that wetland.   
Mr. Gerber stated there was a comment the foundation was high enough there wouldn’t be flooding, but if 
the runoff is going into the wetland, chemicals would be put in the wetland.  
Mr. Whitaker stated the top of foundation is 8’15” and the wetland is 8’11 so the lowest opening will be 
four feet over the elevation of that wetland.  Normal requirement would be 2’.  
Mr. Morgart stated there are no basements and stated the majority of the site drains to the south so there is 
not a lot of water that goes in the basin at the northeast corner.  It was just the way the existing drainage 
divides are Cook County DOT does not allow them to increase the amount of drainage area to their right of 
way, so they had to maintain that drainage divide and that is why that basin is there.  He stated the basin is 
a naturalized basin that is supposed to help filter the pollutants before the they into the wetlands.  He stated 
V3 is the wetlands consultant, and they have geared the plantings to help with that sort of situation.  
 
Mr. Gerber stated with regards to traffic there was a school and 2 PUDs within a 300-yard stretch of Wise 
Road and there was a lot of traffic there.  
Mr. Millan stated they conducted a traffic study, and it was reviewed by staff.  He stated they did a 
comparison of the YMCA in its hay day, and it is about a third to 50% less traffic.  When they did the 
counts, they counted from 7:00 am. to 9:00 am. and 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm. They chose 2:00 to 6:00 pm. to 
see what happens when the school lets out.  All the intersections operate at an acceptable level of service.  
They analyzed to the year 2030 and all the intersections will continue operating at a good level of service.  
One of the things in the traffic study there is a two way left turn lane on Wise Road right now to 
accommodate the left turning traffic.  They recommended that the left turn lanes be extended to also serve 
the proposed access drive so then you are able to have a left turning vehicle without blocking through traffic 
which is the same way that the school operated.  They also looked to see if right turn lanes were warranted, 
and they were found not to be warranted.   
Mr. Gerber questioned if there was a higher volume left turn right turn coming out of the subdivision.  
Mr. Millan stated not everyone leaves at the same time.  He stated attached single family homes generate 
less traffic than single family homes.  He stated during the peak hour there would probably be 20-25 vehicles 
exiting during that hour.  He stated approximately 13 of those vehicles would be making a left.  He stated 












